
ia(1ff ~ W 

0~ ~~~~ 

i' m; iiIU!, io:dU8: 2 'l!'t 
i&Jf.J~lliI j!!j 1i 

"'Il!i l!!;« Our Ref.: 

*Il!i l!!;« Your Ref.: 

CSB AS/I-l 0/2 (1II) 

CB4/PLlPS 

Clerk to Panel on Public Service 
Legislative Council 
Legislative Council Complex 
1 Legislative Council Road 
Central, Hong Kong 
(Attn.: Ms Wendy Jan) 

Dear Ms Jan, 

m····· "(.... • ;+,::, . . ~.. . .. . . . . . 
-Yo"'G ,,"0"''' 

CIVIL SERVICE BUREAU 
GOVERNMENT SECRETARIAT 

WEST W ING 
CENTRAL GOVERNMENT OFFICES 

2 TIM MEI AVENUE, TAMAR 
HONG KONG 

1!l:"BI1li'!l Tel. No.: 

jt!/JJ;l/1li'!l Fax No.: 

28102250 

2501 0877 

';:£mJl:itktl: E-mail Address:csbts@csb.gov.hk 

m hl Homepage Address: http://www.csb.gov.hk 

12 April 2018 

Panel on Public Service 
Follow-up to meeting on 19 March 2018 

The Legislative Council Panel on Public Service discussed the paper 
"Civil Service-related Matters Featured in the 2018-19 Budget" (LC Paper No. 
CB(4)730117-18(03» at its meeting on 19 March 2018. Among other matters, the 
Administration was requested to provide the changes in establishment of Executive 
Officer (EO) and Administrative Officer (AO) grade staff in 2018-19. Our reply is as 
follows . 

In 2018-19, the net increase in the establishment oftheAO Grade and the 
EO Grade is estimated at about 40 posts and 210 posts respectivel}'. In deciding the 
target number of AOs and EOs to be recruited, apart from the projected increase in the 
number of posts, the estimated number of vacancies arising from staff wastage (such as 
retirement) would also be taken into account. 

Yours sincerely, 

( Christine Au ) 
for Secretary for the Civil Service 

LC Paper No. CB(4)903/17-18(01)


